Minutes of the Patients Participation Group

Wednesday, 4th December 2013

at St Luke’s Primary Care Centre
Present 

Joan Randell (Chair) Moira Chapman, Ray Chapman, Christine Churchman, Catherine Donaldson, Brian Morgan and Pauline Robinson (patients) 
Apologies

Apologies were received from Chris Page and Graham Jamieson
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed as a true record. Thanks were expressed to MC for completing the Minutes.
Matters arising from the meeting of 25th September 2013
RC has researched play equipment suitable for the waiting rooms. A wide variety of equipment is available and costs vary accordingly. Action - (RC) is to present his findings to the next meeting when JG is present. 
MC has investigated some alternative types of signage which may be considered. These were further discussed later in the meeting.  Action – MC to distribute examples from her findings.
JR Distributed badges to members. A suggestion made at a previous meeting that the  badges should have a magnetic fixing was highlighted (PR).

Practice Update

Although the telephone system is relatively new, it is already considered not fit for purpose. The Practice Manager is currently working with providers to replace or adapt the system with another which will meet the demands of all users. The frustration of and negative impact caused to patients by the present system were highlighted by several members who also mentioned the lack of satisfaction about queuing systems and the consequent cost of calls. A example was given of good and speedy communication between a receptionist and doctor had a good outcome for a patient in an urgent situation (CD).
After a lengthy period, the latest practice newsletter has been published. Members noted the positive article about the PPG which had been included. Copies are available from Reception. It was proposed that the Newsletter should be given more prominence (CC) as it is easily missed in its present position. 
The number of receptionists is to be increased. Two potential new receptionists are to be interviewed in the near future (JR) It was suggested that Receptionists should be used more flexibly, responding to patient volumes and demand by moving between tasks.
Communication Update
Some of the suggested improvements to the waiting room have been followed through. A bell with a sign is now positioned on the desk to attract the attention of receptionists who may have been called elsewhere. 
The availability of a room for confidential discussions is now more obvious.

Discussions have been held with nurses about how they interact with patients immediately after they are called from the waiting room for consultation or treatment. This follows concerns that patients were often left confused about where they should go when nurses returned to their rooms without waiting for patients. Nurses are now described as “more approachable” and wait outside their doors for patients to follow.
Further concerns were voiced about the lack of confidentiality for patients at the reception desk. Also, it was noted the sound for the screens in the waiting room should be switched on at all times to alert patients when they are called. 
Signage within the centre was discussed further. MC provided some examples of innovative signs gleaned from the internet using devices such as characters and speech bubbles. It was suggested (BM) that a group of members be formed early in the New Year to survey the opinions of patients and staff about the location, format and usefulness of present signs. The information gathered to be presented as soon as possible with recommendations for the way forward. 
Patient Satisfaction Survey 2013-14
It has been decided that the Patient Satisfaction Survey to be carried out early in the New Year will use the GPAQ system. The advantages of this are that practitioners and PPG members will not need to devise the questions for the survey. The results will be collated by a dedicated provider and the summary report along with its statistical analysis will be available much more speedily than hitherto. Although there is a cost to be involved, the outcomes will be more robust and comparisons with statistics from other practices will be more reliable. Members welcomed and supported this decision. 
Constitution

Contact has been made with the Secretary of the Saxon Spires PPG serving practices at Brixworth and Guilsborough and she has kindly provided information about their constitution, funding arrangements and a trifold leaflet. This information was presented to the meeting with a summary of exemplar constitutions from the National Association of Patient Participation and information about the Northamptonshire Community Foundation. Action – BM to provide a bank of statements based on the exemplars from which members will be invited to select or provide similar. These to be discussed at the next meeting and responses collated.
Officers
It was confirmed that the current elected officers of the PPG are Joan Randell (Chair) and Pauline Robinson (Secretary). It was decided that priority be given to drawing up a constitution and that elections for officers should be held in accordance with its terms as soon as practicable. 
Recruiting New Members

JR advised that GJ has been approached by two prospective new members of the PPG, one female and one male. It was agreed that as an interim to the new constitution, all patients should be eligible to join the group and that it be suggested to GJ that both should be invited to attend the next meeting.

It would be good practice for a member to approach the prospective members prior to the meeting and to welcome them on the evening. They would attend as observer with no obligation on either side. After the meeting, a member, possibly the Chair, would make a follow-up call to decide the way forward. Action – GJ to invite the prospective members to attend.

West Locality Engagement Group

Report by CC – The group made up of PPG members from eight practices is looking to further promote the up-take of the seasonal ‘flu jab and are seeking new ideas and approaches.

Dr Houseman based here at St Luke’s Primary Care Centre is the clinical lead for patients with learning disabilities in Northampton, advising and co-ordinating their care and treatment. 

CC briefly outlined the intentions and plans for the Joint Commissioning Team from Nene and Corby CCGs.

Draft PPG Presentation 

The group considered draft suggestions of a Powerpoint presentation aimed at promoting the work of the PPG. It was agreed that the shorter of the two presentations would be preferable and that the content on some of the slides be reduced further.  Action – To be progressed  at a future meeting
The meeting ended at 7.50 p.m.and the Chair thanked all for their attendance and contribution
Next Meeting

The date of the next meeting was provisionally set for Wedensday. 15th January 2014 starting at 6.15 p.m.


Next meeting confirmed as
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15TH JANUARY 2014


6.15 p.m.
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